-						
-	r	o	r	٧	9	•
		v	ш	ш	ı	•

Dale Chapman < Dale@sharkbay.wa.gov.au>

Sent:

Thursday, 27 April 2023 2:31 PM Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox

To: Cc:

Rhonda Mettam

Subject:

Western Australian Electoral Boundary Review

[External Email] This email was sent from outside the organisation. Be cautious, particularly with links and attachments.

SPAM emails must be reported to the Helpdesk.

Good Afternoon,

The Shire of Shark Bay following Council resolution (absolute majority) at its 26 April Ordinary Council Meeting, provides the following recommendation as a suggestion relative to the proposed electoral review of the North West Central District.

The recommendation is not a suggestion for a proposed new boundary or boundary name relative to the Northwest Central seat, but rather criteria that support the review and retention of the seat in its current form.

Officer Recommendation

That Council resolves to lodge a suggestion to the Electoral Distribution Commissioners considering the 2023 Western Australian Electoral Boundaries that:

- Current enrolment figures do not factor in the potential future growth expected in the North West Central region, new projects in areas such as Green Hydrogen, Rare Earth and numerous other resource projects, in addition to expected growth in the Tourism and Hospitality sectors;
- 2. The total number of Electors for the North West Central of 23,296 (inclusive of the Large District Allowance) be measured against the minimum number (lower permissible limit in recognition of the future growth potential of the North West Central) of enrolled electors for a Legislative Assembly District of 27,389 (rather than the Average District Enrolment of 30,432), this would represent a variance of -15%, bringing the District under the -20% variance threshold;
- 3. The Large District Allowance be reviewed to increase the tolerance levels in recognition of the geographical size, large distances, and remoteness of Northern Western Australia;

1

4. The North West Central seat be retained as is.

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Dale Chapman

Chief Executive Officer | Shire of Shark Bay

Shire Office: 08 9948 1218

Address: 65 Knight Tce, Denham, WA 6537

Shire Depot: 08 9948 1013

Shark Bay World Heritage Discovery & Visitor Centre: 08 9948 1590

Visitors Centre Website: http://www.sharkbayvisit.com.au/

Shire Website: http://www.sharkbay.wa.gov.au/

WAEC 2.2 APR 2023

W.A.E.C. RECORDS					
FILE No. DST 0150					
DATE: 2 7 APR 2023					
ACTION BY:					

